STANDISH VOICE

MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES
JANUARY 20, 2015
The meeting commenced at 7.50pm

Management Committee present: Gill Foster, Paul Ogden, Janet Monks, Sarah Djali, Fran Aiken, Karen Bliss, Alan Foster, Ron Wade

Members present:

Jane Molloy, Emma Appleton, Garth Woods, Penny Cook
1. Apologies: Rev Canon Andrew Holliday, Brian Jones, Diane Gore

2. Minutes of previous meeting: The minutes of the Management Committee meeting of November 18, 2014, were agreed without amendment. 

3. Update on actions from lead committee members: 
a) Gill gave an update about the dialogue with developers with outline permission for house building in the village. She said that she and Sarah had met with Stephen Robinson, Managing Director of Wainhomes, which has outline permission to build on land off Almond Brook Road. She said the meeting was positive and the company wanted to liaise with Standish Voice about the detailed plans they are drawing up for the area. Ron said he would contact the rest of the developers (Bloor Homes, Himor, Morris Homes and Persimmon Homes) to see if more meetings could be arranged.
b) Gill gave an update of the applications for grant and direct support with Locality, Planning Aid and Civic Voice, which were progressing.
c) Gill said she, Paul, Alan and Standish Voice member Emma Appleton had met the leader of Civic Voice charity, Ian Harvey, at a meeting in the village. Mr Harvey had pledged to support Standish Voice and offered the possibility of a grant and a said there could be interest in a ministerial visit to Standish. Paul agreed to devise a possible timetable for such a visit.
d) Karen Bliss said a bank account with Nat West was being established and three members signed the appropriate documents: Gill, Paul and Karen.
e) Fran said she had made contact with Shevington medical practice for its view of the adequacy of medical provision if and when new homes were built in Standish. Mrs Alison Cheetham, of Shevington Surgery PPG, responded to our questions and said the Surgery would have an issue about being able cope with increasing demand for its services due to a lack of space at its current premises. Fran also said the Friends of Standish Library had a number of events planned for the 50th anniversary of the library and the meeting agreed to help the Friends publicise them.
4. World War One Trail: Paul said Standish Voice had been approached by Wigan Council to see if Standish Voice would be interested in devising a project surrounding the World War One commemorations. He said a WW1 trail, highlighting points of interest in Standish relating to the war could be produced for schoolchildren. Paul will progress this.
5. Slogan For Standish Voice: After asking for opinions on the Facebook site, Fran’s suggestion, 'Speaking Up For Standish' was agreed.
6. Update on positions on Management Committee: Forum member Jane Molloy was voted in as Communications Officer with thanks.
7. Date of next meeting: At the Unity Club on Tuesday, February 17.

The meeting finished at 9.40pm

